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JUDO BC


2090 East 2nd Avenue

Vancouver, BC  V5N 1E7

Phone (604) 734-3197 

Fax (604) 734-3197

e-mail   judobc@telus.net

 
Date:

October 4, 2002
 
Memo To:
All Judo Clubs
 
From:

Renée Hock, Executive Director
 
Re:

Society Structure & Membership Registration Update
 
This memo is to advise you of the current progress being made with respect to our membership structure, and to help clarify the registration process for the 2002/03 judo season.
 
As many of you are aware, Judo BC is in the process of addressing concerns that have been expressed by some members regarding the current membership structure.  Earlier this year the Executive retained a lawyer to provide a legal opinion on the Status of the Association.  That opinion was provided to the members at the Annual General Meeting that was held in June 2002. 
 
During the AGM, a motion was made from the floor to have the membership consider the options presented in the legal report via a mail-in voting procedure.
 
Recently, we were advised by the Registrar of Societies that they would not accept the results of a mail in ballot.  Thus, despite the membership's desire to use a mail in voting procedure to consider the options set out in the lawyer's report, that process is not available to us.
 
  As a result, the only options available to the Association to address the options set out in the report is to either:
 

a.
Convene an Extraordinary General Meeting to consider the options; or, 
b.
Set the matter down for consideration at the next Annual General Meeting 

 
As indicated in the report to the members at the Annual General Meeting, the Association is currently not in violation of the Societies Act.  However, at the Annual General Meeting the members expressed the desire to consider amending the Association's Bylaws to clarify any misunderstandings that may exist as to the membership structure of the Association.  In the absence of a violation of the Societies Act the Executive is of the opinion that it would not be financially prudent incur the expenses related to the convening of an Extraordinary General Meeting.  The Executive has authorized the dissemination of the following information which should address any current misunderstandings and has resolved that a full report and proposed Special Resolutions will be presented to the members at the 2003 Judo BC AGM.       
 
Please review the following information to clarify any questions/concerns that you may have with respect to the membership process for 2002-03.  The Executive thanks you for your cooperation and understanding with respect to this matter.
 
 
MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION
Procedures 2002-03
We are requesting that Associate Member (Club) dues to Judo BC be collected from your club members.  Associate Member dues are calculated as a function of active members that you have currently registered with your club and should be calculated and submitted to Judo BC as follows:
 
Club Charter 


$50
Black Belts



$65 
Coloured Belts - 16 & over
$40
(1/2 year $20)
Juniors - 15 & under

$30
(1/2 year $15)
 
In order to help minimize the costs of this process to Judo BC and its associate members (clubs), we have maintained the use of the current membership forms, to be used in the interim, simply as a way of tracking club members for accounting purposes.  
 
These forms do not provide coloured belts with membership to Judo BC, and/or the rights associated with membership to Judo BC and this should be communicated to your members to eliminate any confusion surrounding this issue. 
 
Finally, all club members (including coloured belts) who are members of a club that is a paid up associate member of Judo BC will continue to be covered under our current insurance policy.
